April 26, 2005

Mr. James Owczarski Common Council Administration Manager City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205

Dear Mr. Owczarski:

The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common Council approval.

<u>Medical Assistance Outreach Grant</u>- This continuing grant funded by the Greater Milwaukee Foundation through the Social Development Commission assists low-income families in obtaining medical insurance and food stamps.

<u>West Nile Virus Grant</u> - Funded by the State of Wisconsin Department of Health and Family Services, this continued funding is intended to be used for West Nile Virus Surveillance which includes mosquito surveillance.

<u>Hepatitis B Immunization Grant</u> - This continuing grant from the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services will assure that pregnant women who test positive for Hepatitis B are identified and that their infants and household contacts receive appropriate treatment.

All appropriate paperwork is attached. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Yvette Rowe Business Operations Manager- Health

Attachments